
St James Hill Scout Group 
               (A Registered Charity - No. 507987) 

         St. James Hill Scout Group 

                                                        c/o 32 Hathaway Road. 

                                               Four Oaks 

                                                         Sutton Coldfield 

                                                       West Midlands 

                                            B75 5JB 
               

                                                                     Tel : 0121 308 1937 
                        E-mail: pammike32@sky.com 

                                                    
                                                                                                                                                                     
 

Trustees Report for the Account Year  1st Sep 2018 - 31st Aug 2019  

 

The Trustees have reviewed the group’s activities and its use of the premises, and these 

continue to meet the aims and ideals of the Scouting movement, with the full support of the 

executive committee. To facilitate these aims new camping equipment has been provided 

this year, and funds made available to all sections to purchase minor items of equipment 

and materials for their meeting activities.   

  
The Scouters and their helpers continued to give considerable time to both indoor and 

outdoor activities. Full interest in all the Group’s activities is taken by the trustees and 

executive committee and attend as many of the events as possible. The Group has two 

beaver colonies, two cub packs and a scout section, with total membership numbers of 100. 

Scouter strength has improved this year. 

 

The new 25 year lease agreement being negotiated with Birmingham City Council is 

nearing completion, after 6 long years. A draft document has been produced and is under 

review by the Groups Executive Committee and BCC.  It is hoped that the agreement will 

be completed and signed by the end of the present financial year.  Grant Aid for the rent 

under the original lease agreement is still being received.  

 

Fund raising is difficult due lack of response from parents and the Group is relying more 

and more on donations for the use of our headquarters when not used for scout meetings 

and events. Local community groups are being encouraged to make use of the premises. 

 

With the use of our headquarters increasing by outside groups the facilities are being 

updated. This year the kitchen was completely refurbished and this was largely funded by a 

grant from the Sutton Coldfield Charitable Trust 

 

The attached accounts, which show the groups finances to be in a healthy state, were 

examined and reviewed at a meeting of the Trustees and Executive Committee held on the 

17th October and accepted at the AGM on the 14th November.  

 

Trustees: Mike Stanley, David Evans 

 

 

 








